Cra_ig, Sondra

From: Elsen, Nikki

Sent: Thursday, February 24, 2022 12:45 PM
To: Craig, Sondra

Subject: FW: Maple Grove Motel Purchase

From: Poellinger, Bethany S <BSPoelli@gundersenhealth.org>

Sent: Thursday, February 24, 2022 10:00 AM

To: ZZ Council Members <ZZCouncilMembers@cityoflacrosse.org>; Reynolds, Mitch <reynoldsm@cityoflacrosse.org>
Subject: Maple Grove Motel Purchase

*** CAUTION: This email originated from an external sender. DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe, ***

Greetings,

I spoke to Mitch on the phone yesterday and voiced my concerns but wanted to do so formally in writing to all of you as
well.

I am extremely disappointed with the lack of communication and transparency that the Council and Mayor showed
when it came to plans for purchasing and utilizing the Maple Grove Motel. A location that is next to our family business,
Poellinger Electric.

| believe that transparency, discussions and community input are very important factors that must be involved when
decisions that directly affect citizens like this are made. Apparently your team does not share those same values or
perhaps they do, but only if it serves your purpose.

I will be sharing the story of how this with handled to anyone in the community who will listen. | hope this type of “fast
track” to avoid community input will not become common practice for your administration. It does not sit well with me.
And as for the amount of emails, texts and phone calls my family has received over the past 24 hours with similar
thoughts and sediments, | am not alone.

Bethany Poellinger
Bethany Poellinger, MBA

Advanced Training Consultant
Gundersen Health System



